

Church Drove, Outwell, Wisbech, Cambs PE14 8RH Tel: 01945 772439 Email: office@beaupre.cambs.sch.uk

Web: www.beaupreprimary.co.uk Headteacher: Mrs Michelle Munday

NEWSLETTER No. 24 Friday 9th March 2018

Important dates

12th March 2018 Yellow Class Careers Convention

Green Class News

"In Science, Green Class are learning about the digestive system. Last week, we were looking at the importance of looking after our teeth. We had five cups with different drinks in: water, Coke, Diet Coke, milk and orange juice. Then we put a hard boiled egg into each cup and left it for a week to see the effects of the different drinks. On Monday, we got the eggs out of the cups and were surprised to see the effects of the drinks on the eggs. Sugary drinks, orange juice and Coke were the worst for the eggs, wearing away the shell and leaving a rough sugar layer on them. Fizzy drinks, Coke and Diet Coke stained the eggs brown/black. Milk and water were the best for the eggs having very little impact. These eggs



represented what happens to our teeth if exposed to too much of these liquids without cleaning them." Miss Knight

Science Day Wednesday 14th March

Next week we are holding a Science Day in school and there will be a land based yacht class challenge. We would appreciate some supplies for this such as; cereal boxes, clean egg and milk cartons to make the yachts and materials for the sails, such as thin plastic bags. If you able to send any of these in on Monday or Tuesday it would be much appreciated.

Scholastic Book Club

Don't forget you can use your World Book Day Token that was given out last week on the online Scholastic book club up to 16th March. For every £1 you spend our school will earn 25p in Scholastic Rewards. Go to http://schools.scholastic.co.uk/beaupre-community to browse the latest books and order online.

Midday staff Vacancies

We are looking for warm and caring individuals who are team players and multi taskers who enjoy working with children and keeping them safe and happy at lunchtimes

- Can you spare approximately an hour a day?
- Do you want to get back into work slowly?
- Are you wanting to spend a little time working with children?

See the advert at the end of the newsletter for details of how to apply.

Pedestrians Outside School

A parent has raised concerns following herself and her child being knocked by car doors opening whilst walking along footpath. Please be mindful of pedestrians when opening the doors.













Breakfast Club

BF is a very popular and busy time of our extended school activities. Due to staff starting duty at 7.55am, when the gates are opened, we would appreciate your support when dropping your children off. Could you please ensure that children are supervised until they come into the school hall. This is very important to enable us to safeguard, protect and ensure a good start to the school day, for all the children attending.

Attendance

Please remember that if your child is unable to attend school for any reason it is important for parents to notify the school, by phone, *on each morning of an absence* to confirm why they will not be in. This important procedure is in place for safeguarding reasons. I am sure you would agree that it is important for everybody to know where the children should be, as soon as possible, on a daily basis.

Please be aware that if your child has 3 or more days unauthorised absence within 4 weeks the school may be required to refer for a penalty notice.

Our attendance figures for the week ending Friday 2nd March 2018 are as follows – Gold is awarded to Blue with 97.4%, silver to Yellow Class with 92.5%, and bronze to Orange Class with 92.2%



The winner of the 100% attendance prize is Jack from Purple Class.

Housepoints

In 3rd place this week is Combines, 2nd place goes to Windmills and in 1st place: Robots.

Parent Governor Vacancy

Are you interested in helping our school move forward? We have a current vacancy for a parent governor. If this is something you may be interested in please contact me for some more information.

Clubs

All clubs will take place as normal next week. Please remember choir now finishes at 4pm.

Above & Beyond Certificate

This week's above and beyond certificate was awarded to Molly from Orange Class for always being supportive and offering help to other pupils and adults.

Have a lovely weekend.

Yours sincerely

Michelle Munday, Headteacher

R. S. Hurday



Dates for Your Diary

12th March 2018 Yellow Class Careers Convention 19th March 2018 Website Photographer in school

19th March 2018 BFG Meeting

21st March 2018 Purple Class Victorian Day 22nd March 2018 Blue Class Swimming (1 of 5)

23rd March 2018 BFG Disco

27th March 2018 Decorated Easter Eggs in by midday

27th March 2018 Rainbow Class Adore and Explore 9-10:30am parents invited

28th March 2018 Purple Class Tea Dance 28th March 2018 Red Class Assembly

29th March 2018 BFG Easter Activities – AM Easter Bonnet Assembly PM Easter Egg Hunt

29th March 2018 CCS Easter Lunch

10th May 2018 Red Class Swimming (1 of 5)

11th May 2018 Last order date for uniform – delivery by half term

14th-18th May 2018 Year 6 SATS

17th May 2018 CCS Promotional Lunch

18th May 2018BFG Disco22nd May 2018Bags 2 School

8th June 2018 BFG Yr 6 Hoodie Presentation 11th-15th June 2018 Phonics Screening Yrs 1 & 2 21st June 2018 Rainbow Class Swimming (1 of 5)

22nd June 2018 Non Uniform Day – For BFG Summer Fair

27th June 2018 Sports Morning 29th June 2018 BFG Summer Fair 4th July 2018 Rack up Sports M

4th July 2018 Back up Sports Morning

6th July 2018 Last order date for uniform – delivery by end of term

17th August 2018 Last order date for uniform – delivery beginning of new school year

2017/2018 Term Dates

Thursday 29th March 2018 Spring term ends

Monday 16th April 2018 Staff Training Day

Tuesday 17th April 2018 Summer term commences

Monday 7th May 2018 May Day Bank Holiday

 28^{th} May -1^{st} June 2018 Half term break Monday 4^{th} June 2018 Staff Training Day

Tuesday 24th July 2018 Summer term ends



<u>Midday Supervisor</u> - Vacancies Salary 1c of the pay spine - approx £7.90 per hour (required asap)

We have vacancies for permanent Midday Supervisors, term time only + training when required 5 hours per week

Monday – Friday 12.15 – 1.15pm

We are looking for warm and caring individuals who are team players and multi taskers who enjoy working with children and keeping them safe and happy at lunchtimes

- Can you spare approximately an hour a day?
- Do you want to get back into work slowly?
- Are you wanting to spend a little time working with children?

For an application pack please contact Mrs Julie Haynes ~ School Business Manager or email office@Beaupre.cambs.sch.uk. Closing date for applications is 9.00am Friday 23rd March 2018.

Beaupré School has a commitment to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children and require all staff to demonstrate this commitment in every aspect of their work.

This post is subject to an enhanced DBS clearance.